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Investing in our schools

The NSW Government is investing $7 billion over 
the next four years, continuing its program to 
deliver more than 200 new and upgraded schools to 
support communities across NSW.  This is the largest 
investment in public education infrastructure in the 
history of NSW.

The NSW Department of Education is committed 
to delivering new and upgraded schools for 
communities across NSW. The delivery of these 
important projects is essential to the future learning 
needs of our students and supports growth in the 
local economy.

Curl Curl North Public School

We are upgrading Curl Curl North Public School with 
new and improved education facilities for students.

The project will provide:

	■ 40 new permanent classrooms including 
refurbishment of one existing building 

	■ A new hall and canteen

	■ A new and upgraded library

	■ New administration facilities

	■ New toilet blocks

	■ Upgraded playground and sports facilities

	■ External landscaping.

Progress summary

Stage 2 of the upgrade is nearing completion and is 
expected to finish in early 2021.

External works on the new hall, canteen, OHSC 
space  and toilet blocks, are complete. Internal works 
including services and installation are progressing 
well.

The temporary classrooms have been removed from 
the entire site and external landscaping works are 
progressing well. 

Next Steps

Construction activities will continue during the 
summer holidays including internal construction 
work and landscaping. 

Access gates between private properties and the 
school will be permanently closed for security 
purposes. 

Summer school holiday works

No work will be undertaken from Friday 25 December 
2020 to Sunday 3 January 2020. 

Outside of these dates construction hours will be 
7.00am to 6.00pm Monday to Friday and 8.00am to 
1.00pm on Saturdays.  No works will take place on 
Sundays or public holidays, unless otherwise notified.
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